# St. Leo's Bulletin 8.28.16

#### The 7PM Mass

The last 7PM Mass will be Sunday, August 28th.

#### **CCD**

We now have a daycare from 6PM-7:15PM! Parents that have children too young to be enrolled in CCD now have daycare option so you can attend Fr. Justin's adult religion class to learn ore about our Catholic faith. Parents must be in the building if their children are in the daycare.

We are looking for donations for our daycare:

- \* Rocking Chair\* \*toys\* \*Clorox or Lysol wipes\* \*baby wipe\* \*1st aid kit\* \*Kleenex\*
- \*changing pad\*

#### We Need Ministry Volunteers!!

We are in need of multiple ushers to fill in gaps of people who have moved, or switched parishes, or just unable to make it. We need **two additional** ushers for the 11 o'clock mass on the **1st** and **3rd** weekend of every month.

We are also looking for 3 more *sacristans* to set up the altar before the 11 o'clock mass on the 4&5th Sunday of the month, as well as the 2nd Sunday of the month. Finally we need another reader for the 4th & 5th Sunday of the month. Please call Sarah at 838-1026 if you are able to take part in any of these ministries!

#### March for Life 2017 Diocese of Bismarck Pilgrimage Q&A:

#### Who is it for?

9<sup>th</sup>-12<sup>th</sup> graders from parish groups or individual families

#### How to get there?

On a charter bus! We will drive through the night to get there, and through the night on the return home, to maximize our time (all day Thurs-Fri-Sat) in DC.

#### When?

Tuesday evening, January 24<sup>th</sup> (load up at 7:00pm) through Sunday evening January 29<sup>th</sup> (into Bismarck around 10:30pm). Teens will only miss 3 days of school.

#### Is this the same as the Catholic high school groups?

This trip is a welcome parallel, but separate trip, from the Catholic high school trips which are filling up so quickly that those who don't attend the schools need an alternative. What a blessing that we have this need!

#### Cost?

The cost per teen for this 6-day, 5-night trip is \$550, and is all-inclusive of meals, tickets, and accommodations. Fundraising is encouraged, and ideas are posted to the website.

#### How many?

We are able to take up to 40 youth on a first-come, first-serve basis (and waiting list) system.

#### How to register?

Registration can be done through the website, and the \$75 deposit can be paid through the website as well. The balance will be due December 5<sup>th</sup> by the start of our pre-March meeting for parents, chaperones, and teens. Permission slips will also be due at that time, and are available for download on the website.

#### **Chaperones?**

We are looking for a limited number of chaperones. Please contact me if you know a good candidate (group registrations will be asked to provide chaperones if possible).

#### More questions?

Email or call me at 864-354-5046! There is also more information at bismarckdiocese.com/march.

# **Mass Intentions**

Mon 8.29	8:00AM 8:30PM	Communion Service Adoration
Tues 8.30	8:AM	+Deanna Thompson
Wed 8.31	8:AM	+Nadine Berg
Thur 9.01	8:AM	Tom Magnuson
Fri 9.02	8AM	+Elaine Evenson Stadum
Sat. 9.03	4PM	Souls in Purgatory
Sun. 9.04	930AM 11AM	Ellen& William Krumweide +Todd Burckhard St. Leo's Parishioners

### **Weekly Collection**

Yearly Budget	\$623,749.63		
YTD	64,477.82		
August Goal	<i>\$51,000.00</i>		
MTD Collected	36,261.69		
Collections: August 21 2016			
Adult	7011.00		
Children	5.71		
Loose	1983.37		
Total	9552.74		
Rest. Loan	\$733,123.7 <u>9</u>		

## St. Leo's Staff

Pastor: Fr. Justin Waltz PV: Fr. Doug Krebs PIR: Fr. Jadyn Nelson Deacon: Lloyd Krueger

Finance Mngr: Brian Rodgers Business Mngr: Sarah Perry

DRE: Carmela Seright

Maintenance: George Bohl Maintenance: Jack Gelting House Keeper: Julie Petras

Choir: William Schilling

# Bishop Ryan

**Do You Have a Preschooler Who Still Needs a Classroom?** The Little Lions Preschool Program at Bishop Ryan Catholic School still has openings in our 5-day half-day Kindergarten Readiness program. These classes meet every day from either 8am-11am or 12pm-3pm, and children who are four-years-old by July 31<sup>st</sup>, 2016, are welcome to register. The Kindergarten Readiness program offers a curriculum that is a stepping stone between tradition preschool and kindergarten, and students in these classes are being prepared to meet and achieve the learning standards of their kindergarten year. For more information, please call Jaimie Brunner at (701) 838-3355.

**BRCS Dreams Raffle Winners**: \$20,000.00 – Paulette Estvold from MN, I Keatings Shopping Spree – Charles Strom of Minot, Scooter – Barb Kramer of Grand Forks, Patio Set – Helen Dahlke of Crosby, Grill – Todd Mikkelson of Minot, TV – Susan Rush of Bismarck, Groceries – Gary Johnson of Minot, Groceries – Steve & Deb Zaun of Douglas, Scrip – Cindy & Bryan Kramer of Minot, Gas Card – Scott Hrichena of Minot. Congratulations to all the Winners! Thank You to everyone who purchased a ticket in support of Bishop Ryan Catholic School.

<u>It's Not Too Late: Register Now for the 2016-17 School Year at Bishop Ryan!</u> Registration is now open for students in Kindergarten through High School at Bishop Ryan Catholic School. For more information or to receive a registration packet, please call Jaimie at (701) 838-3355.

**Remember to use Scrip** to pay for all of your purchases for gardening, home improvements, groceries, gas, household items, dining out, or as gifts. Scrip is available after the weekend Masses, at the Bishop Ryan Business Office and the parish offices at Our Lady of Grace, Little Flower & St. John's. Using Scrip helps support Bishop Ryan and school families.

#### **NO Mass**

There will be no Masses, Communion Services, or Adoration the week of September 5th-9th as all priests and deacons will be at the annual clergy conference. We do invite you to join us at the church every night at 7:30PM for the Rosary Novena. If you have not been to the Rosary Novena yet you are still welcome to come on any day and pray the rosary with us.

#### **CATHOLIC CHARITIES GUARDIANSHIP DIVISION WORKER**

Catholic Charities North Dakota, a nonprofit organization serving the entire state of North Dakota, is seeking applicants for a 32 hour per week position as a Guardianship Division Worker for people with intellectual disabilities in our office in Minot. Will require travel in a 150 mile radius of Minot. Individuals applying should possess the following qualifications: Excellent oral/written communications skills and especially articulate on issues related to intellectual disabilities, advocacy, and guardianship. LSW or QDDP required with minimum of 2 years experience as an interdisciplinary team member. Mail, email, or fax letter of interest and resume ASAP to: Karla Johnson, Guardianship Division Program Supervisor, Catholic Charities North Dakota, 5201 Bishops Boulevard, Suite B, Fargo, ND 58104-7605; Email <a href="mailto:kjohnson@catholiccharitiesnd.org">kjohnson@catholiccharitiesnd.org</a>; Fax 701-356-7993. We are an equal opportunity employer.

#### Learn to "Stop" Inappropriate Activity Before It Happens

Child safety tip: Teach your child to respect the word "stop!" Teach your preschooler that "stop" means "stop," and that your child has the right to stop people from touching his or her body. Obviously, exceptions will have to be made for doctors and parents, but even parents must listen when a child doesn't want to be tickled or hugged anymore. Reinforcing this excellent lesson gives your child the power to recognize—and to stop— "bad touching" by others if it should happen.—Diocese of Bismarck.